2015 Social Committee Report

The once defunct social committee was resurrected this year in an attempt to bring
some diversion to the practice of law in Lycoming County. Only one event was planned
— a trip to Knoebels — in lieu of the annual Crosscutter’s baseball game.

The idea was floated and there was much rejoicing (yaaay) as the attendance for the
baseball game has at last struck out.

With the help of the Corey Mowry of the YLD and Michele Frey, we planned the event
for September 26, 2015 from 1PM until whenever.

We attempted to cover our bases by providing $50 packets of tickets (provided by funds
from YLD) to each LLA member to share with his/her family and snacks and drinks
were provided by the LLA. There was one other YLD attorney, from a Zone 4 County,
who came and was provided the same. In total, 8 attorneys and their families attended
the event.

During the week after the event, I conducted a small survey, requesting feedback from
the attendees. The general consensus was that the Social Committee knocked it out of
the park and should the event return as an annual event, hopefully with more attendees
as growing excitement surrounds the event. The only criticism was that the event did
not provide a picnic and/or pot luck part. We initially agreed to not provide food via a
picnic or organized potluck due to budgetary concerns.

The Social Committee is currently batting .1000 with the Knoebels event. 2016 brings
hope for expansion of not only the committee but also for more attendees to the event
(maybe events) organized by the Social Committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Schawnne K. Kilgus, Chair



